
TO: CITY COUNCIL Date: October 3, 2005 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: APPROVE THE SALE OF AN EASEMENT AND ADOPTION OF A 
RESOLUTION OF A GRANT OF EASEMENT FOR THE PROJECTION OF 
GLASS-ENCLOSED PORCHES INTO THE PUBLIC RIGHT-OF-WAY 
LOCATED AT 355 EAST COLORADO BOULEVARD 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council take the following actions to approve the sale of an 
easement and the adoption of a resolution to grant an easement for glass-enclosed porches 
into the public right-of-way located at 355 East Colorado Boulevard. 

DESIGN COMMISSION REVIEW 

On January 10, 2005, the Design Commission approved with conditions the concept design 
of the project. One of these conditions was that the Commission will conduct an advisory 
50% review to analyze the configuration of the Solaria prior to final design review. This 
review was conducted on June 27, 2005. Final design review is expected to occur in late 
October or November. 

In its review of the project, the Design Commission supported the glazed Solaria because 
they add transparency to the walls of the building, extrude the massing, and lighten the 
volume. A rendering of the building is attached hereto. 

BACKGROUND 

MS Property Company, property owners of the proposed project located at 355 E. Colorado 
Boulevard, have requested that the City grant a three-foot wide easement to allow glass- 
enclosed, habitable porches or rooms known as solaria ("Solaria") to project into the public 
right-of-way along Colorado Boulevard as part of the development of their project. 
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The proposed project consists of 7 floors which include one level of subterranean parking, a 
ground floor consisting of parking and commercial space, and 5 floors of consisting of 
approximately 28 condominium units. There are two sets of Solaria proposed on the 
Colorado Boulevard frontage of the project. Each Solaria will project over City Property by 
three feet beginning approximately 15 feet above grade. Each Solaria is also proposed to be 
approximately 27 feet in width and approximately 50 feet in height. 

The proposed easement area is located within the public right-of-way along Colorado 
Boulevard. The City of Pasadena owns the fee title to this portion of Colorado Boulevard; 
however, the easement area is not subject to the surplus property rules as described in 
Charter Section 4.02 of the Pasadena Municipal Code since all of the uses in the public right- 
of-way remain the same. 

The only construction permit that has been issued for the project is a Foundation Only 
permit. This work is currently under construction and is 25% complete. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

The estimated Fair Market Value of the subject portion of City Property is $8400.00 and will 
be deposited into the Land Sale Revenue Account of the General Fund. The applicant has 
paid the costs for preparing, processing, and recordation of the grant of easement. No 
additional revenue will be expended or generated by the adoption of this grant of easement. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Prepared by: 
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onnie L. Hopkins 

Principal Engineer 

%viewed by: 
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aniel A. Rix 

City Manager 

Approved by: 
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Martin Pastucha, Director 
Department of Public Works 

City Engineer 
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